Rutland Residents Association General Meeting Minutes

Mar 21, 2013

7:00 pm, Pool Room, Rutland Centennial Hall
Call to order 
7.10 PM by President John Huston

Roll call
14 members present, 1 visitor (Norm Letnick MLA)

Adoption of Agenda as Circulated

Approved by all

Guest Speaker
Norm Letnick




Appreciates the input from RRA and URBA



Highway 33 improvements –repaving portion



Highway 97 improvements from Reids Corner to Lake Country



Expansion of UBC-O



Rutland Middle School



Transit station

Adoption off February 21 meeting minutes
No secretary available and therefore no minutes. 

John Vielvoye, secretary, joined this meeting late.
Reports
Treasurer Evelyn Vielvoye reported a bank balance of $ 3,962.48


President John Huston reported on work with the website; meeting with City Council; Kevin Hamilton and Maria Otting meeting with councilor Gerry Zimmerman; community values & sign events; Rutland issues; new president of URBA 
New Business

Maria met with Andrew Albertson re transit exchange

Should look good; should be completed by May 31; # 8 bus will start

URBA is interested in doing a mural adjacent to transit exchange building. 

Smart meters and Fortis high charges will force people out of their homes. Norm Letnick recommended people approach their MLA with copies of the bills and request for action.

Web site 
President will pay  for the web domain for this year. We need to encourage people to visit the website so it climbs in hits and is more easily found.  Views are progressively increasing and hope build popularity over time.   A domain name cost would be $ 18/year.

Motion
President is authorized to spend up to $ 30 for a new domain name for the Rutland resident’s association web site for 2013.


Moved Maria Otting
second Kevin Hamilton 
carried

President reviewed the purpose of the RRA

Concern that Cross Roads treatment centre is closing. MLA Norm Letnick and Steve Thompson are meeting with Interior Health (IH)  Interior Health will put out a request for proposals (RP) to see if anyone is interested in continuing this service. There will be a 6 month transition. IH picks up the bills. What ever happens continued service may not be on the same sites.

Recommendation
to contact Interior health to express support for the continuation of this service & contact your MLA & letters to IH to retain the service
WE need to know what is going on in Rutland e.g. statue, murals, Rails and Trails
Traffic and Safety on the agenda in the future including enforceable traffic issues, road ways, sidewalks, road marking etc.
MOTION 
RRA adopt a traffic safety committee. Moved Kevin Hamilton Second Maria Otting
Carried

Motion 
Kevin Hamilton is the chair of the traffic safety committee. Committee  Moved John Hamilton Second Maria Otting
carried
Volunteers were called for to be part of the traffic committee.  John Vielvoye volunteered.
Jill Siebert conducted the 50/59 draw.  Won by Jill Siebert Donated to the RRA ($ 14)

Next Meeting
April 25 or 26.
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